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A word from Our teachers:
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P.A.L.S

Parents, Alumni, and Loyal Supporters



Membership forms can be found on the last page of this newsletter, or go online to www.ghms.net



FROM THE PRINCIPALS’ DESKS:�


It is hard to believe that we have already completed six weeks of the new school year. What a great start we have had! The teachers and students are working diligently as they strive to reach academic goals. Our extracurricular activities are "in full swing," and we appreciate the tremendous support for these activities and their participants. As we begin a new six weeks, we challenge each student to continue to strive for academic and personal excellence, and as always, we thank the parents and community for their support of Good Hope Middle School.


Mr. Killian


Mr. Biggs


Mrs. Dampier


	











News from P.A.L.S.





The first general meeting of P.A.L.S. was held Wednesday, September 17th in the school library. Gayle Shepard, president, conducted the meeting. The main order of business was a discussion of plans for the Family Fun Day, an annual fund raising event. Chairperson for the fund raising committee is Rhonda Burdeaux. Interested persons may still join P.A.L.S. during the school’s Open House, October 7th. Yearly dues are $10.00. Membership forms are also available on the school’s web site - www.ghms.net . Click on “Parents & Community.” General meetings are held on the third Wednesday of the month at 11:45 am in the school library. Upcoming meetings will be held October 15th and November 19th . Members are reminded via email of upcoming meetings.





��
Cheer and Drill Team News�
� INCLUDEPICTURE "http://static0.arttoday.com/thm/thm3/CL/gc3/newfocus/h/spsi140d.thm.jpg" \* MERGEFORMATINET ����
�



If you haven't seen your 2003-2004 cheerleaders and dance line, then you are missing out. They are doing a great job. Both groups did a great job at camp and are continuing their hard work and dedication each and every day. The cheerleaders and drill team will be selling Hamburger Supper tickets for $5.00. The supper will be the same night as Open House & report card pick-up, Tuesday, October 7th. Please help support Good Hope Middle. MAKE PLANS TO ATTEND: Next pep rally - Tuesday, October 21st at 2:25 in the gym.





�





The following is a list of the 2003-04 Good Hope Middle School Cross Country Team.


Girls�
Boys�
�
Bradford, Ambher�
Reynolds, Tracie�
Autin, Chris�
Persson, Dylan�
�
Counts, Samantha�
Simon, LeKeisha�
Bostick, Caleb�
Pleasant, Chris�
�
Dickerson, Chelsea�
Smith, Selena�
Dow, Nathan�
Schaff, Cody�
�
Jollie, Alyssia�
Smith, Shelby�
Duke, Richard�
Wall, Mathew�
�
Keller, Racheal�
Soloman, Melissa�
Elliott, Jake�
Warner, Tyler�
�
Kirkland, Anna�
Stratton, Michelle�
Fincher, Ben�
Welker, Ben�
�
LeBrun, Chelsea�
Walter, Jessica�
Guevara, Josh�
�
�
Napier, Ashlee�
Warden, Ashley�
Jenkins, Randall�
�
�
Nugent, Allie�
Williams, Brentoya�
McWilliams, Adam�
�
�
Outely, Tylesia�
Winterrowd, Kelcie�
Norman, Davey�
�
�
Randall, Caitlin�
�
Olvey, Chris�
�
�









Social Studies Fair





The Annual Good Hope Middle School Social Studies Fair dates have been set, and students are beginning to research their topics in the school library.  The Fair is mandatory for all GHMS students.





The Social Studies Fair dates are as follows:





6th grade – November 18th


7th grade – November 19th


8th grade – November 20th





Check with your child for due dates set by their teacher for turning in rough drafts of reports, sketches of project boards, and classroom presentations.








Good Hope Middle School�PALS�Parents, Alumni and Loyal Supporters





Please join us as we strive to make our school the best it can be. Joining does not require you to volunteer your time. However, if you would like to take a more active role in the organization, please indicate below which of the following areas would interest you:


Public Relations, Fund Raising, Hospitality and Academic Achievement


Name:	_________________________________�Phone:	_________________________________�Address:________________________________ �Email:	_________________________________�Student’s Name & Grade:__________________�Area of Interest:__________________________


Dues are $10.00 per family.











Secretary News!


Countdown ‘til Thanksgiving Holidays!





32�
days�
�






GHMS Cookbook�


The Family and Consumer Science Department is working to compile a cookbook. Please send as many recipes as you would like to Sonya Hogg at Good Hope. Please make sure all information is accurate. Include your name and the student’s name (or just the student's) on the recipe. Also, list the category it should be placed in. The categories are the following: appetizers, salads, soups, meats, casseroles, vegetables, breads, desserts, miscellaneous. You can also copy the form below.





Name of recipe:_________________________________  Category: __________________________


Number of servings: ________________   Name of student/contributor: _______________________


Ingredients:




















Procedure:











New York City Trip





I am offering you the chance to go to New York City with me in July 2004! Registration begins now, with a small deposit. You will then be billed monthly until the end of school. I went last year with a group, and it was unbelievable! We stayed one block from Ground Zero! For information, please come see me in room 122. Don't miss out on a chance of a lifetime!!





Mrs. Dillingham





FAMILY FUN DAY!!!





Come join us at the annual GHMS Family Fun Day, Saturday, November 8th from 2:00 – 5:00. The afternoon will be filled with entertainment, games, food, contests, arts & crafts, and prizes. Tickets for activities may be purchased at the event. All funds raised will go for purchasing needed equipment at the school. This event is sponsored by the GHMS P.A.L.S.   P.A.L.S. appreciates any local businesses, parents, or community members who would like to participate in this fund raising event or make a donation to assist with expenses. If you are interested in helping P.A.L.S. with this event, please contact Elizabeth Dumas at the school (396-9693) or through email at dumas@opsb.net.





To make this day a success for our children and our school, we need your help. Some of you will be asked to help with games or food preparation. We need cakes for the cake walk and 2 liter cokes for the ring toss. If you are willing to make a cake, please sign up at Open House, Oct. 7th. We are also asking each child to bring one 2 liter coke to school by Monday, November 3rd. If you have any questions, please contact Rhonda Burdeaux, Fundraising chair, at 396-6807.








English 8





During the second six weeks, we will be studying various parts of speech, writing personal narratives, and researching authors. In mid-October, we will begin an independent study of student-chosen authors. The independent study will require the student to develop and use information resource skills which will be tested on the LEAP test in the spring. Be sure to ask your child about his/her chosen author when we begin the independent study.





Mrs. Biggs
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Mark Your Calendars!!





October 2003�
� EMBED Word.Picture.8  ����
�






Oct. 2�
-�
Football Game- Home - Ouachita�
�
Oct. 7�
-�
Open House & Report Cards Pickup 6:30; Hamburger Supper�
�
Oct. 9�
-�
Football Game –  TBA�
�
Oct. 10�
-�
Honors Breakfast – 8:30 a.m.�
�
Oct. 13�
-�
Teachers Inservice - No School�
�
Oct. 16�
-�
Football Game – Home – Richwood;


All State Choir�
�
Oct. 17�
-�
Picture Retakes�
�
Oct. 21�
-�
Football Game – Home – Calhoun;


Pep Rally�
�
Oct. 23�
-�
Progress Reports�
�
Oct. 26�
-�
Daylight Savings Ends�
�
Oct. 28�
-�
Johnny’s Pizza Pig Out�
�
�
�






Our Future School Sign�


Slowly but surely, a sign with a marquee is being constructed for our school. The foundation is laid, and we are now waiting for the rest of the materials and construction. Much of the labor, materials and supplies have been donated. P.A.L.S. raised the necessary funds to complete the project.





Choir Notes


Things are off to a great start in the Colonel Choir room. Thirteen 7th & 8th graders have been selected for the ACDA Jr. High All State Choir. These students will travel to Baton Rouge on October 30 for 2 days of rehearsals with 150 other singers selected from across the state. They will perform for hundreds of music educators and their family and friends on Saturday, Nov. 1. It is a great honor to be chosen from the 500 entries that were received and we are very proud to have Good Hope so well represented! Several of our 6th grade choir members auditioned for the Elementary All State Choir and those results will be available on Oct. 6.


The students chosen for the Jr. High All State Choir are the following: Jordan Perdue, Mallory Debnam, Rosa Rivas, Mandy Smart, Daniel Dupuy, Wesley Wheelis, Brandon Bowman, Daniel Zeagler, Dex Poindexter, Jonathan Swafford, Brandon Myers, Shane Runnels, and Jacob McGowan. Way to go, Colonels! Colonel Choir members participated in a Solo & Ensemble Festival on September 26th. Each singer prepared a piece to perform for a judge and were given ratings based on their performance. The ratings assigned by the judge were Superior Division I, Excellent Division II, Average Division III, or Poor Division IV. All Colonel Choir participants received Superior Division I or Excellent Division II ratings. Trophies and certificates were presented at a recital for the parents on September 29. Congratulations to all of our singers on your hard work!


Mark you calendars for the 1st performance of a musical at Good Hope Middle School! Colonel Choir will perform "The Music Man, Jr." on December 8th & 9th. This will be a dinner theatre and the meal will be catered by BBQ West. Tickets are $10 for adults and $7 for children ages 10 & under. Make plans now to attend! If you have any questions about these or other Colonel Choir events, please contact Mrs. Green at 791-9233 or encore109@aol.com.




















Yearbook orders will begin Monday, October 27, 2003 and will end Friday, November 7, 2003. The cost of the yearbook is $30.00, and is due at the time of the order. The student's name will be embossed on the front cover as well. Order forms will be handed out on the Thursday before the sale.





Personal Ads in Yearbook


This year, Good Hope Middle School's yearbook will be selling personal ads. These will go in the back of the yearbook. Pictures and text will be allowed. The ad is only available in black and white. The sizes and prices are as follows:


1/8 page(business card size)------ $45.00


1/4 page--------------------------------- $60.00


1/2 page--------------------------------- $85.00


Full page-------------------------------- $105.00


 The sale will start at Open House. We will have a table out in the lobby. You can fill out your contract and pay there. The sale will last until October 31, 2003. Other contracts will be available in Mrs. Starr's room and from the yearbook staff members. This is a great way to show your support to the school and surprise your child!





��Pizza Pig-Out


Our fall Pizza Pig-Out will be held on Tuesday, October 28, 2003 at Johnny's Pizza on Warren Drive. Just come anytime between 5:00 p.m. and 8:00 p.m. Eat in or pick-up. Bring a friend....give mom the night off from cooking! Come let your teachers serve you. Proceeds from this night will benefit the Computer Lab. This helps to buy ink, paper, software, headphones, clipboards, etc.





Thank you,


Mrs. Patrick





4-H Club Registration





Now is the time to join 4-H Club. If you are interested, see Mrs. Hogg in room #102 for registration forms. Dues are $6.00 for the year. Meetings will be held immediately after school on the first Thursday of each month. Students should be picked up at 3:30 unless notified otherwise.








�     �     �     �      �     �     �     �      �
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Band News�
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The GHMS Bands are off to a great start this year! Congrats to our 8th Grade Band on a job well done at our first pep rally and home football games! Here are some upcoming dates for Good Hope Band members:


October 2 - 8th Gr. Band plays for the football game against Ouachita.


October 3 - Band Officer posters due.


October 10 - Band Officer Elections


October 16 - 7th & 8th Gr. Band members play for the football game against Richwood.


October 21 - 7th & 8th Gr. Band members play for the football game against Calhoun.


October 25 - Fall Skating Party for all band members.


November 7 - 8th Grade Band plays at the WMHS game.


November 8 - 7th & 8th Gr. Band members play for Family Fun Day at Good Hope. 


November 15 - 7th & 8th Gr. Band members attend Master Class workshop on the District Honor Band music.








Student Council





Student Council would like to announce the STUDENTS OF THE MONTH for October:





6th Grade:	Rick Sanders


Taylor Ainsworth


Eric Whitehead


Kate Durham


7th Grade:	Kate Bush


David Eley


Mason Wiseman


Mallory Debnam


8th Grade:	Leah Tyler


Ethan Burke


Amy Poindexter


Quentin Henry





CONGRATULATIONS TO THESE OUTSTANDING STUDENTS!!!!! Student Council Elections were held on Friday, Sept. 26th.


The 6th grade officers are :


President – Kemper Blank


V.P. – Logan Dopson


Sec. – Caroline Milford


The 7th grade officers are :


President – Brock Tubre


V.P. – Austin Dillingham


Sec. – Caleb Smith


The 6th grade officers are :


President – Quentin Henry


V.P. – Jessica Gilbert


Sec. – le Deja Turner





Thank you!! Mrs.Moody, Mrs.McGuffee, Mrs. Dillingham, Mrs. Robinson, Mrs. Eley, & Mrs. Biggs





New GHMS Web Site�


Good Hope Middle School can now be found on the Internet at www.ghms.net. Our new web site reflects our philosophy of connecting parents, students, teachers, administration, and community as we work together to ensure our school's success in student achievement. Our faculty applauds our webmaster, volunteer parent Bobbi McWilliams, who has given many long hours in developing and providing the technical expertise for the web site and inservice for the faculty. Bobbi is an active volunteer and committee chairperson in P.A.L.S.  Our GHMS librarian, Elizabeth Dumas, assisted with the site's content. Although the website is still a work-in-progress, the following pages are active: * School Calendar * Faculty - List of faculty and classes * Homework - Weekly homework assignments by teachers * Parents&Community - Information about P.A.L.S * School Information - Latest test scores, bell schedule, layout of classrooms * Student Handbook - 2003-2004 handbook * Daily News - Daily school announcements. See you on the Web!








National Junior Honor Society





National Junior Honor Society Officer elections for 2003-2004 will be October 8, 2003. All current members should have turned in their $10 dues. Please see Mrs. Bayles or Mrs. Epps if you have not turned yours in yet. We have started our community service visits to Landmark Nursing Home. The first visit was very successful. Each 7th and 8th grade member will have an opportunity to participate this year. We will have a supply drive for nursing home supplies soon.


 Future NJHS students: After mid-term, teachers will turn in a list of students who have a 3.5 or higher cumulative GPA. Those students will be given a chance to apply for membership in NJHS. Students are scored on scholarship, leadership, service, citizenship, and character. See the ghms.net website for complete qualification rules.


�





GREETINGS!!!


Wow! Can you believe the first 6 weeks of school is over? I guess it's true that time flies when you're having fun. My classes are absolutely wonderful, and we are having a great deal of fun while learning. At this point of the year, we are stressing vocabulary and reading comprehension. I encourage you to talk about new words with your child, as well as discuss different aspects of movies you might watch together. Many of these apply to what we are discussing in reading. We discuss the setting, characters, rising action, climax (highest point of the action), falling action, and resolution! These can be applied to movies and televison shows. Please try to reinforce these terms at home. It really does help!!!! We are also discussing conflicts, both internal (inside) and external (outside), foreshadowing, flashbacks, suspense, irony, etc. This past 6 weeks, we stressed the character counts pillar "trustworthiness." This 6 weeks we will stress "respect." Please talk about these character traits at home when possible. It is also great for your child to see you reading at home!!!


The second 6 weeks will include some of the following: Periods 1&7 - We are doing a theme on "Hair Raising Tales." We will plan some type of party to wrap up this theme at the end of the 6-weeks. If you have suggestions, or would like to help, please let me know. My major focus for this class is to prepare them for the LEAP test, so we will be doing a great deal of reading and writing. Please encourage your child to read at home. Periods 2&3 - These classes will be reading "The Diary of Anne Frank." I have some activities planned, but if you have any suggestions for extension activities, or special speakers, please contact me. One thing I have been stressing to the students is how quiet these people had to be for such a long period of time, as well as the very cramped living quarters. You might discuss this with your child. Periods 4&5 - We have just finished up "The True Confessions of Charlotte Doyle," and I think most of the students really enjoyed this book. My major focus for this class is to not only prepare them for the LEAP test, but also get them ready for high school gifted language arts with Mrs. Roberts (my daughter is in this class this year!). We will be doing a great deal of reading and writing. There are times when it takes me a little while to get papers back. Please know that this is because I read every single word your child writes, and I give as much feedback as I possibly can, both positive and constructive. This is a time consuming process, so your patience is appreciated! This 6 weeks we will do a few fun "Hair Raising Tales" in order to have a break from the long novel we just read. However, after that we will jump right back in with "Johnny Tremaine," which tells the story of Johnny, a young boy who lives in Boston during the pre-Revolutionary War period. This ties in with Mrs. Myshrall's history classes, and we will probably do a joint project between the two classes.


If you have suggestions for extension activities or special speakers, please contact me. Parents, you are always welcome in my classroom. Please come visit and see what we are learning. You might want to call and be sure that you don't come on a testing day, and always check in with the office first. Thanks for all your support, and for the opportunity to teach your wonderful children. I look forward to seeing you all at Open House on October 7th.





Sincerely,


 Deanna Eley








Check It Out at the Library!�


Boxes of new books purchased with money from last year’s library fund raiser awaited faculty and students as everyone returned to school. Students have enjoyed browsing and checking out many of the new materials. The library has been swarming with students as they began researching chosen topics for their social studies fair projects. Students are using many of the new reference books now available in the library as well as online resources. The following online resources have been purchased by our state education department for students to access at school and at home. They provide current reference articles, magazine articles, and pictures. Ouachita Parish School System Online Databases- 


WorldBook Online � HYPERLINK "http://www.lcet.doe.state.la.us/worldbook" �http://www.lcet.doe.state.la.us/worldbook� Username: louisiana  Password: middle 


Infotrac Gale Group � HYPERLINK "http://infotrac.galegroup.com/itweb/lap37ops" �http://infotrac.galegroup.com/itweb/lap37ops� Password: pelican 


Labels with the above information will be given to students to stick in their social studies notebooks. Please encourage your child to use these excellent resources!





Mission Statement:�


We at Good Hope Middle School will:


Achieve academic and personal success


Expand technology


Demonstrate good citizenship











Dear Parents and Students,


I have enjoyed my first six weeks of teaching at GHMS. It has been a busy one! Hopefully, I will get to meet you personally at Open House. Please look for sign and return papers each Thursday. Also, I am now on the school website. Look for daily homework assignments online! If you need to speak with me, you may call the school during my planning period (9:53 - 10:44), or you can leave a message with the school secretary, and I will return your call. I am looking forward to a great year as a new colonel! 


Jan Elliott


Lang. Arts/Resource
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